#### A NOTE FROM MAYOR ANDY GARDNER:

### **COVID** update

Guidelines for City employees were issued today via a memo to all departments. These guidelines will follow Governor DeWine's June 2 mandates, as well as the CDC suggestions with unvaccinated individuals continuing to wear masks and practice social distancing. As a courtesy to our City Hall visitors, the employees shall be required to wear a mask when meeting without barriers, if the visitor should make that request to the employee. Masks will continue to be made available to City employees for this purpose.

The State's first Vax-a-Million lottery winners were announced last night and the lucky \$1 million winner was Abigail Bugenske of Silverton near Cincinnati. Joseph Costello of Englewood near Dayton was the scholarship winner. Congratulations to both of these individuals and we continue to hope for a Willoughby Hills winner in the future. More than 2.7 million adults signed up for the \$1 million prize and more than 104,000 children ages 12 to 17 entered the drawing for the scholarship. Four more \$1 million and college scholarship winners will be announced each Wednesday for the next four weeks. There is no need to re-enter each week as you are automatically entered from week to week.

## **COMMUNITY CENTER AND PAVILIONS:**

Campbell Park pavilions and the Community Center will re-open on June 1 and the City is currently taking bookings for your summer events. Call the Recreation Office if you want to book an event. The City is currently looking for a Part-time Recreation Coordinator and the Job Description and application are on line if you are interested in working at the Community Center.

### Welcome to new members:

Welcome to Councilwoman Julie Belich, who was administered her Oath of Office on Monday, and to Laura O'Donnell who is joining our Recreation Commission and was administered her Oath of Office yesterday. We are happy to have both of these talented individuals on our team.

#### Thank You

To Girl Scout Troops 70964 and 70938 who have undertaken the project of filling our flowerboxes throughout the City with beautiful flowers. They have completed Maple Grove and the Cleveland Clinic boxes and will continue the others until all are completed. Both of these troops meet at the Grange for their meetings and appreciate being active in our community.

# City's 2021 Road Plan Work is Underway:

Chagrin Valley Paving (CVP) will be starting road resurfacing on Meadowbrook, Alan Dr., and Diane Court, Mondays thru Friday (occasional Saturday perhaps) 7:30am-7:30pm. Access to driveways & traffic will be maintained. Contact Jessica Rodriguez (CVP) at 440-543-2253 with any special needs or concerns.